
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 August 26, 2003 

 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 

City Hall, Room 205 
 
 

Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 
The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 

Council approval:     
 

Urban Partnership Tobacco Education Grant -- This continuing grant funded 
by the Wisconsin Area Health Education Center System will focus on 
tobacco education and prevention for youth-of-color, ages 8-18.   

 
Std/HIV Prevention Training Grant -- Funded by the Cincinnati Health 
Department, this continuing grant supports the Health Department’s 

Sexually Transmitted Diseases STD/HIV Program to serve as a model 
training center for students and professionals enrolled in the STD/HIV 
Prevention Training Center in Cincinnati. 

 
AID/HIV Counseling and Testing Grant  - The Wisconsin Division of Health 

and Family Services funds this continuing grant.  The funds support HIV 
testing and counseling performed jointly by the Health Department’s 
Sexually Transmitted Diseases Clinic and City Laboratory. 

 
Beach Monitoring Grant -- New to the Health Department, these funds from 
the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources have been made available 

to the department to be used for the implementation of bacterial 
monitoring at Wisconsin public beaches.   

 
Congenital Disorders Grant -- The purpose of this continuing grant is to 
screen every infant born in Wisconsin for 26 rare disorders.  The 

funding was awarded to the department by the Wisconsin Division of 
Health and Family Services. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Covering Kids Grant -- This a new grant for the Health Department funded 
by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation through Community Advocates.  The 

purpose of the grant is to assist low-income families in obtaining 
medical insurance and food stamps and other entitlements and to develop 
strategies to reach out to families of school children.  There are 

changes to the Positions Ordinance as part of this file. 
 
Making Connections Grant -  Previously funded as the Medical Assistance 

Outreach Grant, these funds from the Annie E. Casey Foundation will 



assist low-income families in obtaining medical insurance and food 
stamps, reduce health related barriers to education and employment 

through school linked health services and measure the impact of the 
Health Department’s programs in target areas.  Again, changes to the 
Positions Ordinance are incorporated. 

 
Hepatitis B Immunization Grant -- Continuing funds from the Wisconsin 

Division of Health and Family Services will be used to assure that 
pregnant women who test positive for hepatitis B are identified and that 
their infants and household contacts receive appropriate treatment. 

 
Breast and Cervical Cancer Screening Grant  - These funds from the  
Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services will support the 

continuing goal to reduce mortality from breast and cervical cancer by 
increasing the number of low-income and under-served women 50 years of 

age and older who are routinely screened. 
 
Early Child Care Grant -- This continuing grant is funded by the U.S. 

Department of Health and Human Services.  The grant will work to assure 
the health and safety of children who attend group licensed child care 
centers. 

 
2003 Consolidated Contract -- This file amends C.C. File 030397 which 
approved the funding for six initiatives.  Additional funding was 

received for the Adolescent School Health initiative and Immunization 
Action Plan initiative which increased the award by $209,813. 

    
 

All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   

 
 

Sincerely,  

 
 
 

                              Janet Nell 
Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


